

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

October 8, 2015

The Honorable Mel R. Franklin Chairman Prince George's County Council County Administration Building Upper Marlboro, MD 20772

Dear Chairman Franklin:

Enclosed for the County Council's consideration is a bill providing supplementary appropriations for the Systemic Replacements 2, Major Renovations and Major Repairs projects for the Board of Education, and decreasing appropriations to the Forward Funded Project and Tulip Grove Elementary School Replacement.

The Council's favorable and expeditious consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact my office or Terri Bacote-Charles, Director of the Office of Management and Budget at (301) 952-3218.

Sincerely,

Rushern L. Baker, III County Executive

Enclosures